
Parish Office: 9399 2143 / 9399 4687 

Address: 279 Forrest Road, Hilbert 6112 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9.00am to 4.00pm 
E-mail: armadale@perthcatholic.org.au 

Planned Giving: accounts.armadale@perthcatholic.org.au 
Website: sfxarmadale.org.au  

 

 22/23 JUNE 2024           12TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  - YEAR B 

 

READINGS 
First Reading:  
Job 38:1,8-11 
 

From the heart of the tempest the Lord gave Job his answer. He said: 
Who pent up the sea behind closed doors 
when it leapt tumultuous out of the womb, 
when I wrapped it in a robe of mist 
and made black clouds its swaddling bands; 
when I marked the bounds it was not to cross 
and made it fast with a bolted gate? 
Come thus far, I said, and no farther: 
here your proud waves shall break. 
 

Antiphon to the Psalm:   
Psalm 106(107):23-26,28-32 
 

Give thanks to the Lord, his love is everlasting. 
 

Second Reading: 
2 Corinthians 5:14-17 
 

The love of Christ overwhelms us when we reflect that if one man has 
died for all, then all men should be dead; and the reason he died for 
all was so that living men should live no longer for themselves, but for 
him who died and was raised to life for them. From now onwards, 
therefore, we do not judge anyone by the standards of the flesh. Even 
if we did once know Christ in the flesh, that is not how we know him 
now. And for anyone who is in Christ, there is a new creation; the old 
creation has gone, and now the new one is here. 
 

Psalm 84 

PARISH TEAM 

Fr Mark Baumgarten - Parish Priest 

Fr Grant Gorddard - Priest in Residence 

Deacon Patrick Moore  

Mrs Karen Daubney - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Julie Bogoni - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Helen Chew - Parish Finance Officer 

Ms Helen Lesniak - Chi Rho Coordinator 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday: 6.00pm Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7.30am, 9.30am & 6.00pm 
 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine 
Sunday: 9.00am 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Monday & Thursday: 8.00am 
Tuesday: 7.00pm 
Wednesday & Friday: 9.00am 
Saturday: 8.00am 

ADORATION  
Wednesday: 9.30am - 12.30pm  
Saturday: 8.30am - 9.00am  

RECONCILIATION 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday 8.30am - 9.00am & 5.00pm - 5.45pm 
Sunday 5.15pm - 5.45pm 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine  
First Sunday of the month after 9am Mass 

BAPTISMS / MARRIAGES  
By appointment; please contact the office. 
 
 

SCHOENSTATT SHRINE 
9 Talus Drive, Mt Richon 6112 
Phone: 9399 2349 www.schoenstattwa.org.au 

Opening Hours: 7.00am - 8.00pm 

Fridays: 10.00am Holy Mass, followed by  
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament until 8.15pm 

XAVIER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
271 Forrest Rd, Hilbert WA 6112 
Phone: 9391 7000 
E-mail: admin@xavier.wa.edu.au 

SALVADO CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
115 Abernethy Rd, Byford WA 6122 
Phone: 9526 4500 
E-mail: admin@salvado.wa.edu.au 

ST JOHN BOSCO COLLEGE 
170 Monticello Parkway, Piara Waters WA 6112 
Phone: 9234 9600 
E-mail: admin@stjohnbosco.wa.edu.au 

St Francis Xavier Church 279 Forrest Road, Hilbert 6112                                          St Kevin’s Church  38 Richardson Street, Serpentine 6026 



Gospel Acclamation 
Luke 7:16 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
A great prophet has appeared among us; 
God has visited his people. 
Alleluia! 
 
 

GOSPEL 
Mark 4:35-41 
 

With the coming of evening, Jesus said to his  
disciples, ‘Let us cross over to the other side.’ And 
leaving the crowd behind they took him, just as he 
was, in the boat; and there were other boats with 
him. Then it began to blow a gale and the waves were 
breaking into the boat so that it was almost 
swamped. But he was in the stern, his head on the 
cushion, asleep. They woke him and said to him, 
‘Master, do you not care? We are going down!’ And 
he woke up and rebuked the wind and said to the 
sea, ‘Quiet now! Be calm!’ And the wind dropped, 
and all was calm again. Then he said to them, ‘Why 
are you so frightened? How is it that you have no 
faith?’ They were filled with awe and said to one  
another, ‘Who can this be? Even the wind and the sea 
obey him.’ 

WEEKLY CALENDAR 
 

Monday, 24 June - The Nativity of John the Baptist 
08.00am - Mass 
 

Tuesday, 25 June -  
04.00pm - Chi Rho End of Term Mass  
05.30pm - Legion of Mary 
07.00pm - Mass 
 

Wednesday, 26 June -   
08.30am - Rosary 
09.00am - Mass   
09.30am - Adoration  
07.30pm - KSC Branch Meeting 
 

Thursday, 27 June - St Cyril of Alexandria  
08.00am - Mass 
11.00am - NAIDOC Mass with XCS   

Friday, 21 June - St Irenaeus  
08.30am - Rosary 
09.00am - Mass 
09.00am - Chi Rho FHC & Confirmation Retreat 
09.30am - Divine Mercy Devotions 

 

PRAY FOR THE SICK: Please pray for those in our Parish ‘Book of 
the Sick’. You are welcome to add names to this book in the 
church foyer and cross out names when prayers are no longer 
required.  
 

DEATH & ANNIVERSARY: Prayers this week will be offered for  
Betty Knight, Colleen Ginn, Denia Lauder-Morton, Douglas Gore, 
Donald Nield, John Patrick Nordberg,  Jim (Edward James) Cant, 
Bernardus Darwinto, Fernando De Oliveira, Samantha  
Marshall,  Sharon Carn, Anne-Marie Greening and all our dearly 
departed, those recently deceased and those who have their  
anniversaries around this time. May all our dearly departed rest in 
the Lord’s peace. 

John 17:11 

Our Parish Safeguarding Officers: 
        ATU AMATO   0430 336 594  
 SMITHA EMPRAYIL  0422 364 078  
      REBECCA FURFARO 0431 905 142 
      WENDY MONGAN 0429 977 887 

       Email: sgo.armadale@perthcatholic.org.au  
Armadale Parish is committed to the safety and security of all  

children, young people and vulnerable adults.  



CONGRATULATIONS! to Eryn Baldwin and Treigh Barcello -
White who were married in SFX Church on Saturday. May 
God bless them as they begin their married life together.  

CONGRATULATIONS! to Deacon Patrick Moore as he  
celebrates his 18th anniversary of Ordination this Saturday. 
Dcn Patrick was ordained to the Deaconate at St Mary’s 
Cathedral on 29 June 2006.  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY: Last session for the term is this 
weekend. We will recommence on Sunday 23 July.  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY CATECHIST MEETING/WORKSHOP: 
This Sunday after the 9.30am Mass in the meeting room, 
all catechists are required to attend. 

PIETY STALL: The piety stall will now only be available for 
purchases after the 9.30am Mass on Sunday mornings. 

EL SHADDAI: Invite you to join them in Xavier House from 
11am for joyful praise and worship. 

SAFEGUARDING REQUIREMENTS: All volunteers must  
complete a Personal Declaration Form and attend a  
Safeguarding Induction. To make it easier for you  — the SG 
Level 1 induction is now a self-paced online learning module 
that can be completed at any time. Please go to https://
safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/#induction 
PLEASE NOTE: The Safeguarding Office has advised that 
readers and commentators do not need a Working with 
Children Card. Apologies for any confusion. 

24:7 YOUTH: Please join us this Sunday evening after the 
6pm Mass for an ‘Encounter Night’. “The Armadale  
Amazing Race” is also coming up for the fifth Sunday of the 
month event on 30 June. Details on page 4 of the bulletin. 

ANNIVERSARY OF SFX CHURCH: This Monday 24 June we 
celebrate the 17th anniversary of the Dedication of  
St Francis Xavier Church. Mass will be celebrated at the  
usual time of 8am.  

CHI RHO END OF TERM  MASS & AFTERNOON TEA: This 
Tuesday 25 June at 4pm, we will celebrate the End of Term 
2 by gathering for Holy Mass. Families are invited to stay 
and we will conclude by having a light afternoon tea in the 
hall. Please bring a plate of food to share with the Chi Rho 
community. We use these opportunities to gather, share 
and celebrate our faith and the joy of seeing the children 
growing in their understanding of Holy Mass. We look  
forward to seeing you there!  

ADORATION: Is held in St Francis Xavier Church on 
Wednesdays from 9am to 12.30pm and on Saturdays from 
8.30am to 9am. All welcome! 

NAIDOC WEEK WHOLE SCHOOL MASS: We will welcome 
Xavier Catholic School this Thursday at 11am as  
they celebrate National Aboriginal and Islanders Day  
Observance Committee Week. NAIDOC WEEK occurs  
annually in July, and celebrates the history, culture and 
achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander  
peoples.   

ANNIVERSARY OF MISS BETTY KNIGHT: We remember with 
prayer and gratitude this week, Miss Betty (Elizabeth) 
Knight, who passed away on 28 June 2005. A generous  
bequest received from Miss Knight assisted with the  
building of this Church, our parish hall is named after her.  

CHI RHO RETREATS: Conducted by 24:7 Youth Ministry and 
an important part of their Sacramental Preparation,  
retreats for all CHI RHO FIRST HOLY COMMUNION and  
CONFIRMATION Candidates, will be held this Friday 28 June 
in the parish hall from 9am to 2.45pm. Please bring lunch, 
a water bottle and wear suitable comfortable clothing. 
Please remember to notify your child’s school. 

CHI RHO TEENS: Are you, or do you know of any young  
person who may be interested in learning more about 
their faith, seeking Baptism or ‘catching up’ on missed 
Sacraments? Fr Mark & the catechist team will be  
facilitating a group for high school aged children  
commencing in term 3. An information session for  
students and parents will be held on Tuesday 16 July at 
4pm. Please contact the office with any enquiries and  
for enrolment information. 

SAVE THE DATE! Bishop Don Sproxton will be celebrating 
the 9.30am Mass on Sunday 14 July and blessing our 
beautiful new ‘stainglass’ windows. All welcome! 

WORLD DAY FOR GRANDPARENTS AND THE ELDERLY: In 
the words of the Holy Father, this day is meant “to be a 
small but precious sign of hope for them and the whole 
Church.” We are reminded that we share the same  
heritage. The Church, as well as society, needs them, for 
they entrust to the present the past that is needed to 
build the future. (Pope Francis, 2023). St Francis Xavier 
Parish will host an afternoon tea to celebrate our  
Grandparents and Elderly on Sunday 28 July from 2pm – 
3.30pm. Cost: $5.00 per person with proceeds going to a 
Catholic Mission Project. One person is welcome to  
accompany their elderly family member. Tickets are on 
sale after all Masses. 

INTERESTED IN BECOMING CATHOLIC? If you, or anyone 
you know is interested in learning more about the  
Catholic faith, please call Dcn Patrick on 0414 703 408. A 
new RCIA group will commence in August.  

 

 

UPDATED SAFEGUARDING REQUIREMENTS 
 

It is our collective responsibility to ensure the ongoing 
safety of all children and vulnerable adults in our  
community.  
 

A number of our parish volunteers have not yet 
met safeguarding requirements.  
 

All volunteers must complete a Personal  
Declaration Form and attend a Safeguarding  
Induction. This is a requirement across all Ministries: 
Acolytes, Altar Preparation, Catechists, EMHC,  
Flower Team, Garden Team, Greeters, Hospitality, 
Lectors, Morning Tea Team, Ministry to the Sick, Music 
Ministry, Parish Councillors, RCIA Team, Senior Altar 
Servers, Staff, Youth Leaders and more! 
 

SAFEGUARDING LEVEL 1 INDUCTION IS NOW A  
SELF-PACED ONLINE LEARNING MODULE THAT 
CAN BE COMPLETED AT ANY TIME.  
 

This new initiative provides greater flexibility in  
completing the Safeguarding Induction and an easier 
user friendly experience. Please go to our Training 
Page to check out the Induction Module or  please 
book an in person session as soon as possible: https://
safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/
#induction 
  

• Maida Vale Parish - Friday, 28 June at 10.30am  
• Yangebup Parish - Thursday, 11 July at 7.00pm  
• Maddington - Thursday, 18 July at 6.30pm 
• Kelmscott - Thursday, 1 August at 7pm 
 

Volunteers who require a Police Clearance will  
be contacted by the office:  checked.com.au  

A volunteer clearance should cost no more than $35. 
 

If you are no longer volunteering in the parish, 
please notify the office preferably via email: 
armadale@perthcatholic.org.au  
so that we can remove your name from our list. 

https://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/
https://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/


SALVADO CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
On Tuesday afternoon, a significant number of Year 10 students 
and some Year 9 girls represented Salvado against St John Bosco 
College in Netball and Soccer. The students represented us in a 
fabulous fashion, and it was wonderful to have several parents in 
attendance to watch their children participate. The Salvado boys 
won the soccer 5-3 and our girls started their netball game on fire. 
After leading the first quarter by four goals, they eventually were 
defeated by 5, with St John Bosco winning 21-16.  
A highlight from the netball game came at half time, when two 
Salvado girls invited their opponents - who gladly accepted - to 
enjoy some of their watermelon, oranges and lollies. Their  
kindness was a lovely gesture – we do not think we have ever 
seen opponents come together to share food halfway through a 
game before. We look forward to hosting St John Bosco in Term 
Three for our home round.  
We are accepting enrolments for Pre-Kindergarten for 2024,  
Kindergarten for 2025 and 2026, as well as Year 7 to Year 10 for 
2024, and Year 7 to Year 11 for 2025. Further details can be  
obtained from the College Enrolments Officer, Mrs Kasey Atwell 
on 9526 4500 or enrolments@salvado.wa.edu.au. For enrolment 
information and fee schedules please visit our College 
website at: https://www.salvado.wa.edu.au/enrol.  
Peace and Goodness to all. 
Ian Hagen 
Principal 

Register at:  
bit.ly/getaway grace  

“The only time our Lord 
asked the Apostles for  
anything was the night He 
went into agony. 

Not for activity did He 
plead, but for an Hour  
of companionship. 

Venerable Fulton Sheen 

Adoration 

Wednesdays 9.30am to 12.30pm 

Saturdays 8.30am to 9am 

mailto:enrolments@salvado.wa.edu.au
https://www.salvado.wa.edu.au/enrol

